

**Members in Attendance:**

<b>Name</b>	<b>Position</b>
Carol Ann Budd	Community Co-Chair
Anne Tierney	Vice-Provost & Dean of Student Affairs, University Co-Chair
Patrick Deane	Principal and Vice-Chancellor
Tom Harris	

Meeting Minutes:

Item	Notes
------	-------

	The Terms of Reference require a revision and the volunteer group (Kandice, Al, Jan, Cherie, Sebastian, Laurel and Patti) will try to provide a revised draft by the next Council meeting.
--	--

<b>Adoption of the Agenda</b>	No changes proposed. Agenda adopted.
-------------------------------	--------------------------------------

<b>Update from the Office of the Principal</b> Patrick Deane	Principal Deane extended a welcome and his gratitude to fellow new members and thanked all members for their participation on Council.
---	--

The Principal made mention that he is returning to Queen's after being away for 9 years, and the excitement around coming back to the university in the "Post-TRC Era". He noted the progress of the development of the TRC work at Queen's and stated that there is still a lot of work to be done.

He spoke to the Chown Hall incident and the fact that this serves as a reminder that Queen's is not immune to this type of incident. He regrets that he was unable to attend the Solidarity March due to being out of the country on university-business, however he was made aware of the amount of solidarity apparent within the university community. He is confident that the university will do everything possible to ensure that another

U (c) 2013. f (-) 2, 7 (7) 6.6 (( 4) 4.2 ) 2r13. Pr7(2)-0.v ( 9t6. (( 4)s (7) 1.7t (r) 9(t)-(l) 1ETQBT/TT1  
u(r2t)al3 2-9 80.0.-11(e)MII

The 21<sup>st</sup>

Hall incident. He reminded Council that this is a lot for young people to have to experience, he noted that as students, their sole job at Queen's is to learn and to feel safe while doing so. Since the incident, we have put the onus on them to explain to their teachers why and how they should be treated – it's heavy labour to have to take on. Sebastian asked how these barriers will be tackled, how we will have more approachable discussions and noted that Aboriginal Council presents as a challenging forum to bring up these concerns and have these discussions given that many of the members do not know one another.

It was suggested that the university seek external input for advice and guidance as well as we to have external organizations facilitate workshops to facilitate bridging the institutional barriers. Suggested organizations include justice and anti-racism organizations.

**Presentation by the Faculty  
of Arts and Science**  
Gordon Smith

Gordon shared highlights from his presentation on the 21st (e) - 72 (3) 7 (5) - 01 2 (7) 8 (1) 48 31: 2167

continuing to review their policies to see how funds can be stretched and will be soliciting band council to try and get more funding.